



MAINE STATEWIDE HOMELESS COUNCIL
June 8, 2021
9:30-12:30                                                                                                                                                              
Minutes
Virtual Location https://meetings.ringcentral.com/j/1494236342?pwd=MHE2NW9vMnV6WWhrNjEzZjlodzZ6dz09 Or Telephone: 1(646)3573664

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]Members: Cullen Ryan (CHOM, RII), Cheryl Harkins (HVJ, RI), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Alice Preble, (DHHS/OCFS), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide, RI), Tracey Hair, (HOME Inc. RIII), Josh D’Alessio (PCHC, RIII), and Steph Primm (KCHC, Chair)

Guests: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing), Tracy Allen (KBH), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing),  Rota Knott (Tedford), Jenny Stasio (TTD), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Sara Wade (OBH/DHHS), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Erin Kelly (Preble Street),  Katie Spencer-White (MMHS),  Norm Maze (Shalom House), Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voices), Richard Hooks Wayman (VOA),  Kate Easter (MCEDV),  Kelly Watson (MaineHousing),  Ann Martin (HUD), Joe McNally (Milestone),  Ginny Dill ( OBH/DHHS), Mike Shaughnessy (MaineHousing), Rindy Fogler (City of Bangor), Aaron Geyer (COP), Mary Cook (PATH), Shawn Yardley (Community Concepts), Amelia Lyons (Dept. of ED), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Melissa McEntee(RGH), Anne Pringle (Friends of Deering Oaks), April Reed  (MaineHousing), Jamie Blackburn (CSH), Mary Wade (MaineHousing), Brad Sealfon, Heather Dwyer (MaineHousing), K Cook, Patty Lovell (WMCA), Bill Crandell (WMCA), Erin Healy (Community Solutions), Wes Phiney (YCSPI), Kari Bradstreet (HJP), Meredith Pesce (Amistad), John Kennedy (Amistad), Dan Brennen (MaineHousing), Alex Morse (Side Sea), Bob Wright, Liz Drapa (CSH), Sharon McDonnell (DHHS), Donna Kelley (Waldo CAP), David McCluskey (Shaw House/Community Care)

Minutes: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing) and Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing)

Welcome: Stephanie opened today’s meeting by welcoming everyone in attendance. Cullen motioned to approve May’s minutes. Mike S. seconded the motion. May’s minutes were approved. 

Dan Brennen applauded each and every one for their hard work during the pandemic as well as their dedicated planning efforts with the CSH and the System Redesign.  

CSH Update: Jamie Blackburn presented the final CSH report starting with an overview of the initiative’s assessment goals -To determine the inventory and resources needed to support the goal of homelessness as rare, brief and one time in Maine and the following three key questions-How is the system currently performing toward goals?  What mix of interventions and resources are needed to meet system goals? What is the cost to implement the new system?                                                                       To access the system’s current performance various methodologies were implanted, the PIT count and other data was referenced and ongoing interventions were analyzed resulting in the following key takeaways;
· Reliance on shelter as the initial front door                                                                                             
· Most people enter from a setting where a short term intervention could prevent or end their homelessness
· Low number of long term stayers across the system
· Over use of interventions with the poorest outcomes (ES and TH)
· There is a lack of permanent housing options on the back end … but once in housing, returns to homelessness are low                                                                                                                                     
In coordination with the SHC, the geographic location of 9 service hubs throughout the state were placed strategically as a way to  use resources wisely in both rural and urban areas. The hubs will provide the local foundation for the roll-out and operations of Coordinated Entry, including case conferencing meetings, management of the prioritization list and matching to housing resources. An interactive dashboard showing the resources available within a hub will be made accessible via tableau.                                                                                                                                                                    

Jamie outlined the following cost of these components of the system redesign:                                                                  Service Hub Coordination-$899,620                                                                                                                                Statewide Capacity and Support-$225,000 
211 Central Intake-$75,000
Diversion Flexible Funding-$3,110,224
Rapid Rehousing Services-$2,844,982
Rapid Rehousing Flexible Rental Assistance-$10,961,160
40 Units Supportive Housing Capital-$7,550,160
40 Units Supportive Housing Operations-$1,364,300
40 Units Supportive Housing Services-$1,050,000
200 AH Capital-$30,200,640
200 AH Operations-$5,652,100

Jamie wrapped up the presentation with these policy recommendations for supportive housing pipeline development:   
· Encourage Supportive Housing units in All Affordable Housing Developments,
· Identify new resources for Supportive Housing
· Create an Interagency Committee on Supportive Housing (IACSH) to coordinate funding
· Support capacity building, training and technical assistance

Today’s CSH presentation will be mailed to all contacts on the SHC mailing list and posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.  Everyone thanked Jamie, and CSH, for all their hard work.
	
	


Community Solutions: Erin Healy’s presentation began with an introduction to the Built for Zero campaign and how it will build on the foundation of the System Redesign and ended with an explanation of the role of the State Built for Zero Team. Built for Zero is a national movement of communities working to achieve an end to homelessness that lasts and leaves no one behind by using methodologies based on moral courage, data-driven thinking, and a system-wide approach. Before a community can start working toward functional zero, they must first gather quality data on everyone who is experiencing homelessness. A by-name list is a comprehensive list of every person in a community experiencing homelessness, updated at least monthly. The nine service hubs in Maine, taking on the role of a nimble command center, will be designed to gather stake holders (local nonprofits, housing authorities, local governments, street outreach workers, the VA and the CoC) to work together to reach measurable time-bound goals to address an area’s homeless crisis. 
In order to align efforts to end homelessness and help guide communities towards zero, the BfZ state team will work at the state level taking on four roles:                              
1. Convene communities around a shared aim and build collective will                                                                     2. Resource and empower communities to build local, multiagency homeless reduction systems rooted in  shared real time population data                                                                                                                                3. Work collaboratively to clear away barriers in direct response to local, data identified needs                              4. Engage anchor institutions and partners from other sectors including healthcare to align w/shared aims.  
The funding for state teams is available to work locally with five hubs, the other four hubs will be assisted and monitored at the state level.                                                                                                                              The Community Solutions Presentation will be sent to all contacts on the SHC mailing list and posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.                                                                                                                  
CDC Update: Since Lisa Letourneau was unable to attend today’s meeting, Sharon McDonald, Director Maine DHS-19 COVID Social Support, was in attendance to discuss the core social services available related to COVID. Support is available to ensure that people affected by COVID-19 can safely isolate and quarantine. DHHS has partnered with 30 community agencies to provide free, temporary help with: grocery and meal delivery, shelter and assistance to stay in the home, income and rent support through existing programs, language and cultural brokering services, support for stress and anxiety, personal protective equipment, transportation services for medical needs and outreach and education about COVID-19. Referrals can be filled out by providers, social services, or clients themselves that are cases or close contacts as well as Maine CDC. Flyers in several languages were posted in the Maine Homeless Planning website.                                                                                                                                        
Encampments: A conversation over the quandary on how best to support the needs of people in encampments while at the same time not creating permanent fixtures and preventing them from growing led to the decision that a position statement will be drafted by Josh, Cullen and Bill H.(with lived experience) on behalf of the council.  The draft will be distributed before the next meeting in order to allow time for fine tuning on July 13th before distribution to local municipalities to use as a framework for guidance for handling dwellers with dignity and respect.                                                                                        
CES: Mike reintroduced Tara Hembree, the new COC Project Coordinator as the person who will oversee the coordination of CES. The CES committee, in partnership with TAC, is currently focusing on the assessment tool and referral process for the 180 EHVs that will be entered through the CES.  The committee will present their recommendations to the Board for approval this month.                                            
Retreat Planning: Consensus was reached to delay holding July’s retreat until the fall.  Katie, Bob, Stephanie and Betty volunteered to serve as a planning committee and will meet virtually in July to set the stage for an early fall meeting. Anyone interested in be on the committee or have suggestions for topics were invited to email Stephanie or Betty.                                                                                                                           
Council Updates:                                                                                                                                                Regional Updates                                                                                                                                            Region I-Lack of affordable housing continues to be a major barrier to securing people in homes. Cheryl mentioned Portland has begun in person city council meetings and the HJV will continue to voice their concerns with the plans for the 200 bed Riverside Shelter.                                                                                                                                                        Region II-No update reported.                                                                                                                             Region III-Region III did not meet in May.                                                                                                     

MSHA:  Lauren reminded the council that Maine received 180 vouchers, 99 have been issued to MSHA, the rest divided amongst five other Housing Authorities. The Transition from Hotel Task Force continues to look for solutions to get as many people housed as possible before the September deadline and how to handle those who are left without shelter.  A survey of need will be sent to all hotel guests as a guide for the amount of resources necessary.  Possible solutions under consideration are promotional campaigns to landlords, EHVs, LIHTC units and community involvement.                                                                                       

Legislative Updates:                                                                                                                                         Federal- Cullen shared the screen to highlight 2 key points:                                                                                         1. The House circulated a Dear Colleague Letter (House FY 22 T-HUD McKinney-Vento Dear Colleague Letter)  for the T-HUD budget, which advocated for an appropriation of $3.3 billion for HUD’s McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance Grants (HAG) programs for FY 22. Both Congresswoman Pingree and Congressman Golden signed on to the letter.                                                                                          2. The federal nationwide eviction moratorium that has been in place since March 2020 is set to expire on June 31, 2021.

State- Governor Mills released her Part Two Budget Proposal on 5/12. Per the press release: “In her budget proposal, Governor Mills also proposes funding a host of bipartisan priorities, including initiatives to improve the health of Maine people; tax relief for low- and middle-income Maine people; enhanced revenue sharing for municipalities” Cullen will email a template to all contacts on the SHC mailing list to send to the  Appropriations and Financial Affairs (AFA) Committee asking for them to fund these bulleted  bills  currently on the Special Appropriations Table
· LD 211 An Act To Support Emergency Shelter Access for Persons Experiencing Homelessness 
· LD 415 Resolve, Directing the Department of Health and Human Services To Increase MaineCare Reimbursement Rates for Targeted Case Management Services To Reflect Inflation 
· LD 582 An Act To Support the Fidelity and Sustainability of Assertive Community Treatment 
· LD 654 An Act To Create a 24-hour Shelter Capital Project Funding Program 
· LD 773 An Act To Assist Public School Students and Families Who Are Homeless 
· LD 910 An Act To Amend the General Assistance Laws Governing Reimbursement 
· LD 1573 An Act to Implement the Recommendations of the Commission to Study Long-term Care Workforce Issues 

Stephanie adjourned the meeting with an invitation for all to attend next month’s council meeting scheduled for July 13, 2021
